






Construction that 
they have been able to 
greatly accelerate the 
schedule to complete 
the project in what will 
end up being less than 
twelve months.  This 
was largely achieved 
by working six, then 
seven, ten hour plus days 
a week and mobilizing additional heavy 
equipment.

The contractor worked hard to 
complete all of  the final grading for the 
wetlands so that a tidal breach could 
be completed the end of  November 
when three days of  favorable tides were 
anticipated.  The crew worked around the 
clock. A silt curtain was put in place across 
the Slough to prevent any incidental 
erosion from the project entering the Bay. 
By the end of  the week the new man-
made bird island was visible.  

The project now 
has all erosion control 
measures in place 
including straw wattles 
and hydro seeding.  
These are consistent 
with best management 
practices recommended 
by the Regional Water 

Quality Control Board. 
The last element of  the project will 

be to install the wetland marsh tidal 
plants.  This will commence on March 
1, 2012.  The project is essentially a year 
ahead of  schedule.   Congratulations 
and thanks go to the entire project 
team including Top Grade Construction, 
WRA, Inc, Northgate Environmental 
Management, Noble Consultants, 4 
Leaf,  WSP Environment and EBS, Inc.  

Gary Smith is a project and construction 
manager with California State Parks. 
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Bird Island at sunrise.


